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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

     MINUTES

November 4, 2010
Approved By:_____________________

Date:____________________________

Board Members Present:  Arthur Keown, Chairman: Richard Deschenes, Clerk; Jeffrey Fenuccio;Gerald Page;Russell Sylvia
Secretary:  Lynn Dahlin

Board Members Absent:  
All others present: Bobbi-Jo Bell; Robin Wallace, Norman Hill, Land Planning; Joel Charity; Randa Tawandros;  Raouf Makaryous
7:30 pm 

Bobbi-Jo Bell, 234 Eight Lots Rd.: Special Permit for Home Business
A.Keown read the hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle.
Ms. Bell explained to the board that she was requesting a Special Permit for a Home Business to supply Celluderm Lymphatic Drainage treatments to the public. She noted that there would be no other employees. She was requesting to operate (5) days a week from 7:00am to 9:00pm.  She would see one customer at a time and each appointment would run approximately for (1) hour. 
It was explained to the board that she would supply a non invasive heated massage treatment with the goal of removing cellulose naturally. 
R. Sylvia asked where within the dwelling the treatments would be provided and it was answered that she had a den area that would be used. It was asked if there was licensing/ certification requirements  involved and was told no.
All present in favor or opposition other than the applicant: None

L. Dahlin noted to the Chairman that there was commentary in front of the board from the Board of Health related to the application.

The board reviewed the project review form submitted by the Board of Health which requested that the applicant attend one of their meetings to discuss details of the services to be provided.
A motion was made by Rick Deschenes, seconded by R. Sylvia and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to December 2, 2010 at 7:30pm to allow the applicant time to sort out the concerns of the Board of Health.
7:35pm

11 Tip Cart Road, Robin Wallace: Variance 

R.Sylvia Motioned, R. Deschenes seconded and the vote unanimous to reconvene the hearing.

There was no additional information or questions to be answered following the site visit therefore R.Sylvia motioned and J. Fenuccio seconded to close the hearing.

Mrs. Victoria Beuregard from 6 Spring Hill Drive So. Grafton noted that she had a concern with the Retention Pond and requested that she be notified when the town does work on it in the Spring.

A.Keown responded that her request would be forwarded.
The vote was unanimous to close the hearing.

7:40pm

12 Heritage Drive, Joel Charity: Variance

R. Sylvia motioned, J. Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to reconvene the hearing.

There was no additional information or questions to be answered following the site visit therefore

R. Sylvia motioned, J. Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to close the hearing.
7:45pm:

25 Highland View Drive, Randa Tawandros and Raouf Mankaryous: Variance

R. Sylvia motioned, R. Dechenes seconded, and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing.
There was no additional information or questions to be answered following the site visit therefore R. Sylvia motioned, R. Deschenes seconded and the vote unanimous to close the hearing.

Approval of Minutes:

R. Sylvia motioned and J. Fenuccio seconded to approve the October 7, 2010 minutes. The vote was (4) in favor to approve with (1) abstention (R. Deschenes).
7:50pm

Leland Hill Estates: Comprehensive Permit

A.Keown noted correspondence from Mark Anderson of Heritage Design on behalf of the applicant requesting a continuance to the January meeting. R. Sylvia motioned, J. Fenuccio seconded and the vote (4) in favor to continue the hearing to January 6, 2011. R. Deschenes abstained.

Board Business:
Decisions:
11 Tip Cart Road: Robin Wallace

R. Sylvia motioned and R. Deschenes seconded to approve the front and side setback variances for the construction of the retaining wall as requested.

Discussion: 
· The Board agreed that the approval of the request would help in the stabilization of the area.

·  A. Keown noted that the request did not derogate from the intent or purpose of the zoning bylaws and would improve the water situation. 

· It was felt that the abutter’s request for notification could be forwarded to the appropriate authority. 
· It was agreed that the submittal of an asbuilt would be required after completion of the wall.
Vote: 5-0 in favor

12 Heritage Road, Joel Charity
R.Sylvia motioned and J. Fenuccio seconded to approve the front setback variance as requested.
Discussion:
· The property in question was caught in a zoning change.

· The approval would not be detrimental to the neighborhood.

· The request would not derogate from the intent or purpose of the zoning bylaws.

Vote: 5-0 in favor

25 Highland View Drive, Randa Tawandros and Raouf Mankaryous

R. Sylvia motioned and J. Fenuccio seconded to approve the front setback variance as requested.

Discussion:

· Like the previous application, the property was caught in the zoning change.
· No opposition to the request.

Vote: 5-0 in favor

7:55pm

Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Dahlin

Secretary
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